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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Dec. 3, 2013 

Senior Center Director announces retirement 
MURFREESBORO, Tenn. – St. Clair Street Senior Center Director Linda Burt has announced 
her retirement effective Jan. 30, 2014.  
 
Before joining the City of Murfreesboro, she was the Executive Director of the Riverton Senior 
Center in Riverton, Wyoming from 1998 to 2008.  Prior to that Burt served the aging population 
in retirement communities, assisted living facilities, personal care homes, and memory care 
centers. 
 
While Director of St. Clair Street Senior Center, she has been committed and focused on 
improving the center and the quality of life for the center’s participants with many new 
programs, technology, functional additions, and services. 
 
Burt said she has thoroughly enjoyed being a part of the City, and has a great appreciation for 
the excellent team of City employees and administrative staff.     
 
“I definitely have mixed emotions about retiring from the City and leaving the great staff of the 
senior center and the many patrons,” she said.  “But I am also excited about pursing some 
new opportunities.”   
 
After retirement from the City, Burt will be completing her doctorate in early 2014, and is 
looking forward to new adventures and a new journey to improve health in America, and 
especially the health of the aging population.  She will be doing research and will also be a 
guest lecturer at a prestigious university. 
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